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As part of our English language program we recently took all Prathom 6 

children from all five schools to Suvarnabumi airport.  The objective of 

the trip was to show the students the importance of English for their fu-

ture careers. 

The students had a guided tour of all the airport facilities and a visit to 

the museum, where they were shown the history of civil aviation in Thai-

land. 

Field trips are an effective way to motivate the students and inspire them  

- to prove a point, we now have several aspiring pilots and air hostesses! 

Field Trip — Schools visit to Suvarnabumi … 

Exam Results… 
We are delighted to report that all 54 children who sat their high school 

entrance exams, passed. This is a great credit to the school directors 

and their teaching staff.   

Special congratulations to Wang Both School who scored first place in 

Hua Hin District Schools for their year end government English exams 

and second in Prachuapkirikhan province.   



Other News 

Donations Update 

Cleanliness is an issue constantly raised at the annual medical check-

ups. This is mostly a result of a lack of clean clothing. The Govern-

ment only fund one school uniform, and many parents are not able to 

afford any extra clothing.  As an initial step to help with this problem 

we have supplied t-shirts for all children . We intend to expand this 

part of the program and are currently looking at other clothing items 

we could supply for the new school term.  

As you can see from the picture they are all very pleased with their 

new shirts! 

New Computer Room opened at Nong Kra 
Toom School… 

We have recently installed computers in a purpose built building at 

Nong Kra Toom School. This new computer center  was opened by 

Dr. Prasit Nookung, Director of Prachuapkirikhan Educational Area 2, 

and is proving a big hit with all the kids.  

Thanks to our wonderfully gen-

erous donors, this year we 

have already received over 4 

million baht and have a further 

2 million committed.   

This income has allowed us to 

recruit a second full-time Eng-

lish teacher, Marut Wi-

boonyasake (Pao). We feel that 

it is important to have native 

Thai speakers, such as Nace & 

Pao, as English teachers to ease 

communication with both 

teachers and students.  Stay 

tuned for further enhance-

ments to our English Program! 

Healthcare Update  -  New shirts for all… 


